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I would also like to hold a 
meeting in my condo with a 
speaker and a visit to one of 
the condo's in my building of 
a seasoned air line pilot who 
did a very interesting 
conversion to his condo in 
an aviation flare.  You must 
see it! 
  
Maybe we'll do a pot luck 
lunch that day and I'll 
provide salad and soft 
drinks?  Plan on bringing 
your family and spending 
time on the beach if you 
wish.  Just let me know so 
that I can tell the security in 
my building to give you an 
all day parking pass and not 
just for a couple of hours. 
  
Please let me know any 
suggestions, I would love to 
hear from you. 
  
Hope you are having a great 
summer !! 
  
Upcoming meeting/event 
details are:  
 
Date:   
Saturday Sept 13, 2008 
Time: 10:30 
 
Location Name: Crystal 
River Airport  
Address: 718 N. Lindbergh 
Drive, Crystal River, FL 
34429 
Phone number: (352) 795-
6868  
 
 

Web site for maps & 
directions or any other 
info: 
http://www.crystalaerogrou
p.com/contact.html 
Email of location if 
available: 
fullservice@crystalaerogro
up.com 
Cost or RSVP needed: 
None 
Nearest airport if meeting 
is not in an airport: N/A 
 
99 contact person for 
emergency: Dima  
727-482-3131  
or 877-Dima Fly 
  
Hope everyone has a 
great 4th of July !! 
  
Dima 
 
 
 
 

See pictures from  
Fantasy of Flight 
on our website 

The International Organization of Women Pilots 

 

Ju ly,  2008  

Vice Chairman’s Message 
We had a good turn out for 
our meeting at the Fantasy 
of Flight but unfortunately 
we couldn't reach the 
magical number of 15 
people so we couldn't get 
the special group rate.  So 
we took up a huge table 
and ordered lunch and had 
our meeting and it was 
great !  What an amazing 
place to visit.  We truly 
enjoyed it.  Hope you can 
go there one day. 
  
I took some pictures which 
will be on our web site for 
you to view.  I would like to 
start a birthday list if 
possible?  Can you please 
send me your birth date?  It 
would be nice to know 
these things. 
  
I am starting to work on 
next years meetings.  Any 
suggestions, speakers you 
would like to refer us, or 
interesting places you 
would like to go to ?  
Please let me know. 
  
So far Nancy Wright made 
a great suggestion to have 
a weather person speak 
about hurricanes and how 
to deal with your airplane 
and home for preparation 
of hurricanes. 
  
I have a couple of 
interesting speakers that I 
may bring to meetings but 
nothing is definite yet. 
  



A message from Barbara 
Yeninas 
  
Hi all,  
 
Just got an E-mail (see below) 
from CarolAnn re her dynamic 
flight Around the World in 7 
Days Tour planned to take 
place December 2008.  She's 
such an ADVENTURER!!!  
 
CarolAnn is asking for our 99s 
support in this great adventure 
to raise money for ALS - the 
disease that took her 
mother.  I would like to see; 
not only our Chapter get 
involved but the 
entire Southeast Section 
becomes a sponsor.   
 
CarolAnn, good friend to the 
Ninety Nines, is trying to 
accomplish an enormous 
undertaking for a great 
cause!!!  Let's all stand tall for 
a fellow 99 and give her our 
collective support!!!  
 
Please check out her website 
at:  www.alsworldflight.com 
 
 
Blue skies, 
 
 
Barbara Y 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I S A + 2 1  

International Society of 
Women Airline Pilots  

 
 
Are you a woman airline 
pilot? 
  
Are you an aspiring woman 
airline pilot?  
 
Will you be attending the 2008 
99s International Conference 
in  
Anchorage, Alaska?  
 

  
IF YOU ARE A WOMAN AIRLINE 
PILOT, OR ASPIRE TO BE ONE, 
THEN WE INVITE YOU TO AN 
INFORMAL DINNER SOCIAL, TO 
BE HELD AT A RESTAURANT 
NEAR THE 99S CONFERENCE 
HOTEL IN ANCHORAGE, ALASKA 
ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 6TH, 
2008 AT 7:00 PM. WE’LL PROVIDE 
INFORMATION ABOUT ISA+21, 
INCLUDING THE SCHOLARSHIP 
PROGRAM. IF YOU ARE 
INTERESTED IN JOINING US,  
 
PLEASE RSVP TO:  
LAURA SMITH (laura.smith@att.net 
or 503-330-5323) BY JULY 31ST.  
 

www.iswap.org 
 
 

 

 

 

To the members of 
the Florida Suncoast 

Chapter 99s 

We are hosting the 
Southeast Section Fall 
Meeting.  We really need 
your help-----Barbara 
Yeninas and Janice 
McWilliams will be chairing 
the Hospitality Room at the 
Bayfront Hilton Oct 3&4.in 
St Petersburg, Fl.   

In order to  make this a 
success we need your 
cash donations.  The food 
and the supplies will be 
purchased by the Chapter.   

You can help by sending a 
cash donation to  

Jeanne Burklund   

1659 Palmwood Dr.    

Clearwater, Fl. 33756.   

Any amount you can send 
will really be appreciated. If 
you have never attended a 
Section Meeting now is 
your chance. 

Thank you for your 
support. 

Nancy and Mary 
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FLORIDA SUNCOAST NINETY-NINES 
FANTASY OF FLIGHT 

JUNE 14, 2008 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT---Jeanne Burklund (husband Chris and daughter Michelle), Jessica Bylsama, Mary Fletcher (sister Jackie), 
Marie Grein, Dima Haobsh, Shirley Wilkie (husband Ron), and Barbara Yeninas (husband John) 

 
Dima Haobsh, vice-chairman, called the meeting to order at 11:10 in the café of the Fantasy of Flight attrac-
tion.  Jeanne Burklund, treasurer, presented the treasurer’s report, which was filed for audit.  Marie Grein, sec-
retary, reminded members the minutes of the last meeting were printed in the newsletter.  Minutes were ac-
cepted as printed. 
 
Committee reports: 
Membership---Barbara Yeninas, chair, stated Debby Palmer’s brother died of cancer. 
Ways ‘n Means / Scholarship---Dima stated Chase, the company for which she works, has a policy of contribut-

ing to non-profit organizations.  She is busy gathering the paperwork for the company, which indicates Flor-
ida Suncoast Ninety-Nines is a 501 (3) c organization.  Any money received would be earmarked for schol-
arships. 

 
Ad Hoc committee---Fall Section Meeting 
1.  Mary Fletcher, co-chair, is preparing the registration form.  Side one is finished but she is still working on 
side two, the actual registration form.  Registration will be $65.00. 
This form will be posted on the SE Section website and the FL Suncoast website.  In addition, Marie run suffi-
cient copies and mail one to each chapter chair. 
Friday evening---will probably be held in the hospitality room.  Nancy has further information. 
Barbara Yeninas, chair of the food, will complete her plans once she has an idea of the number of people at-

tending. 
Only 15 rooms have been reserved. 
 
New Business: 
1.  Members present reviewed the proposed amendments to the existing By-laws and Standing rules.  The dele-
gates, Barbara Strachan, Barbara Yeninas, and Marie Grein, will vote according to the chapters’ wishes.  If 
there is a second vote on various amendments, the delegates may vote using the additional information as 
their guide. 
Shirley Wilkie asked what the money collected during the Fly for Cancer activity was used for.  She was directed 

to contact Donna Moore who has been in charge of that activity for years.  Shirley hopes the Fly for Cancer 
activity would “provide funds for uninsured women to have mammograms”.  Dima suggested Shirley serve 
as chair of a committee to look into this and come up with other possible ways to collect money. 

 
The September meeting will be held at the Crystal River Airport.  Meredith Kupcho will be the hostess. 
 
Marie Grein, Secretary 
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